

CANADIAN INSTITUTE OF UKRAINIAN STUDIES

Канадський інститут українських студій Institut canadien d'études ukrainiennes

> 430 Pembina Hall, University of Alberta Edmonton Alberta TeG 2H8 Canada Tel: 780.492.2972 Fax: 780.492.4967 clus@ualberta.ca www.cius.ca

ius.ca

7 June 2018

Павло Кравченко вул. Привокзальна 30A, кв. 26 City Вінниця 21-050 UKRAINE

E-mail: pablokk@ukr.ne

Dear Dr. Kravchenko:

The Canadian Institute of Ukrainian Studies (CIUS) Awards Committee has reviewed the submitted research grant proposals for the 2018-19 academic year. We are pleased to inform you that your proposal was among those recommended for an award. We are prepared to support your project, "Дослідження особових справ свідків розкопок жертв сталінського терору 1937-1938 у Вінниції [Research on personal cases of witnesses of the excavations of the victims of Stalin's terror in 1937–1938 in Vinnytsia.], with a grant from the Dr. Ivan Iwanciw and Dr. Myroslawa Mysko-Iwanciw Ukrainian Studies Endowment Fund in the sum of CAD \$500.00 (five hundred). The equivalent amount will be paid in US funds as dictated by the exchange rate at the time of payment.

A condition of the award is that in your published work and/or any public presentation associated with the publication, you acknowledge the full or partial support rendered by CIUS (from the Dr. Ivan Iwanciw and Dr. Myroslawa Mysko-Iwanciw Ukrainian Studies Endowment Fund / Вічний фонд ім. д-рів Івана та Мироспави Іванців). We also require that you send us two copies of any published work associated with this grant. In addition, you are invited to submit an article to our peer-reviewed online journal East/West Journal of Ukrainian Studies (www.ewjus.com).

The University of Alberta also requires that you submit a financial report within a year after receiving the award to include scanned copies of your expense receipts. The report can be sent electronically to cius@ualberta.ca. Please retain the originals for future reference.

To proceed with the award disbursement, please send us a letter indicating your acceptance of the award and the conditions attached to it, as well as confirm your name, address, e-mail address, and provide a telephone number at which you could be easily reached.

Enclosed with this letter, please find a wire transfer form, which you are required to fill out for the funds to be deposited directly into your bank account. Please note, that this is the only

method available for the money to be transferred overseas. To avoid unnecessary delays, it is best if you take the form to your bank and ask them to fill it out. The form then should be scanned and e-mailed back to us.

As soon as we have heard from you, we will initiate the payment process for the money to arrive in your account by mid-September at the latest.

Congratulations on your award and good luck with your work.

Sincerely,

Jars Balan Director